Public Service Committee Meeting

February 1, 2012

The Public Service Committee met Wednesday, February 1, 2012, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge, Committee Members Sue Galbraith, John Hollowell and Roxanna Brush.  Also present were Mayor Chris Grenz, Public Services Director Al Kelm and Committee Recorder Connie Watts.
Selection of Chairperson

The Committee chairperson will continue to be Committee Member Jerry Partridge until such time as the committee desires to elect a different chairperson.
Request for Handicapped Parking by Duplex at 413 and 415 S. Center

Ralph Poffenberger,1809 Bridge Street, addressed the committee regarding his rental units at 413 and 415 S. Center.  The renter in one of those units is a handicapped individual who uses a walker to get around, and who depends on rides from others to go to the grocery store, doctor appointments, etc.  A neighbor of hers is constantly parking his vehicles in front of her unit, so she cannot access the street when she needs to get into a vehicle.  Mr. Poffenberger has spoken to him repeatedly and has also contacted the Police Department for help.  Many of the vehicles are not even used by him, but are just vehicles he buys and then sells eventually.  The Police Department told him there is nothing they can do if the vehicles are licensed, which they usually are.  He is, therefore, requesting a handicapped parking zone in front of her residence.  The police would then have cause to force him to move the vehicles.

Mayor Grenz suggested the City grant the handicapped parking permit, which could be then be revoked when it is no longer needed at that location.  


Director Kelm said a handicapped permit such as this has been issued in the past, and the sign taken down and the permit pulled when the individual was no longer at the residence.  He said it worked very well.  The fine for unauthorized parking in a handicapped parking zone is $100.

Committee Member Brush expressed concern about a handicapped designation versus a “no parking” or some other type of solution, as the individuals parking there to help her may also be subject to fines.  Mr. Poffenberger has spoken to the police department and was told the individuals assisting the handicapped person are exempt from fines if they park there for the purpose of helping that person.

**
Committee Member Galbraith moved to recommend to the Council to grant the handicapped parking request, on a temporary basis, as long as she is residing in that unit.  The motion was seconded by Committee Member Hollowell and passed unanimously, 4 to 0.
Request of Citizens


Mayor Grenz requested a meeting of this Committee to review the two walking paths being proposed for Riverside Park so the recommendation can come before the council.

Chairperson Partridge then set a meeting of the Committee for Thursday, February 9th, at 12:00 p.m.

Adjournment
**
There being no further business to come before the committee, Committee Member Hollowell moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Galbraith and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

___________________________________

_______________________________

Jerry Partridge
, Chairperson



Connie Watts, Recorder
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